September 12, 2013
Dear 2B Families,

Welcome to our classroom!  The students in 2B have been hard at work for a week now, and I can already see them adjusting and growing.  We spent time going over new classroom routines and expectations, and have also taken time to learn about each other.  

Many of you and your children may recognize me from last year, as I was the first grade teacher in 1B.  I am thrilled to be working with many familiar faces, and extend a warm welcome to the new students and families joining us this year.  Second grade will be an exciting adventure for all of us as we embrace a new reading curriculum and work on more challenging concepts in math, science, social studies, and religion.  Students will also be working on writing with more detail and clarity now that we know the fundamentals.  Second grade is also the year in which students will grow in their faith as they complete the sacraments of First Penance and First Holy Communion.  
Please feel free to contact me at any time with questions or concern you may have.  My classroom door is always open before or after school.  You can also contact me through email at azaccardi@pjp2ca.org.  I will respond as quickly as possible; however, keep in mind this may not be until the end of the day.  Again, welcome!  I look forward to the work and development we will witness this year.  
Please read the attached classroom policies and complete the form about your child so I can better understand and teach each student.  
Sincerely,

Anne Zaccardi
Classroom Policies

Specials

Monday: Gym (Please send your child to school in the appropriate uniform)
Tuesday:  No Special
Wednesday:  Art

Thursday:  Thursday

Friday:  Computer 
Homework

Homework will be assigned each night, with the exception of Friday.  Students will not have homework over the weekend.  On all other nights, students will have homework that is to be completed on the night it is assigned.  Each night, students will write their homework in their assignment notebooks.  Spelling words will also be written in the assignment notebook on Mondays.  Therefore, students must take home their assignment notebook each night, and return with it each morning.  If the homework is a worksheet or a written assignment that can fit in homework folders, then it will be in the right-hand pocket of their homework folder.  If the homework is in a book, students will have the page numbers written in their assignment notebook, and I will remind students to take their books home.  If an assignment needs extra directions, I will type them and place the directions in your child’s folder.  Any completed work or notices will be placed on the left-hand side of the student’s homework folder.  Work that is collected and corrected will be sent home on Friday afternoons.  These papers will be graded, and you can track your child’s progress by going over their work that is sent home.  I usually write notes to students on their papers, telling them their strengths and weaknesses.  
Beginning next week, students will also have a reading log in their homework folder.  Monday through Thursday nights, students are expected to read for 20 minutes with a parent, sibling, or grandparent, etc.  The reading log is to remain in your child’s folder.  After reading for 20 minutes, whoever reads with your child, or observes your child reading to themselves, should initial the corresponding box.  I will check for this every day.  

Homework should be done in the afternoon or evening.  Students should not try to do their homework in the morning before school as there will not be enough time to complete the assignment.  Work must be completed neatly, carefully, and to the best of the student’s ability.  Students’ folders should go home with them every night.  In the morning, their folders should be returned to the homework folder bin at the front of the classroom, and their homework should be placed in the homework bin.  Please help by reminding your students to put their folder in their bag each night; however folders and homework are the students’ responsibility.      

Students must complete their homework on the night it is assigned.  Poorly completed homework will be given a mark of a √-.  This means that students did not follow all the directions or did not put in a visible effort.  On the other hand, if students do not understand the homework, they should ask me either when I am explaining it the day before.  If a student does not know how to complete the homework because they were not listening during instructional time, then they will receive a √-.  If students complete most of the homework and put in a reasonable effort, they will receive a √.  If students follow all the directions, add detail to any writing or pictures, and put in a noticeable effort, they will receive a √+.  Each afternoon, I will go over the assignment with the students and give them an opportunity to ask questions.  Therefore, students should be comfortable with the assignment.    

Students who miss work in class because of misconduct will be expected to complete missed work as well as their regularly assigned homework for the night.  

Behavior Expectations

My expectations for conduct are high.  I expect students to be listening at all times.  Students helped create the class rules during the first week of school, and it is my expectation that these rules will be strictly adhered to.  Students will need to work hard to follow the rules, and I will also need your cooperation and support in this.  

Students are positively rewarded for good behaviors, and may receive notes or small treats, such as pencils and erasers.  Students exhibiting rule-breaking behaviors will follow a three strike policy.  After three strikes, students will be sent to their seats and/or have minutes taken away from their recess.  
Rather than learning on the rug like in first grade, much of the learning time takes place at the students’ desks.  Students are expected to follow along on the white board or in their books.  Because students are more spread out at their desks, it is important that they stay focused.  Again, I ask your help in reminding the children to focus on the lesson.

Pope John Paul II Catholic Academy Theme

The theme of the 2013/2014 school year is “Be the light of Christ.”  We will be discussing behaviors and actions that coincide with the theme.  Please talk with your children about how they can be the light of Christ, and if you have any ideas for activities that go along with our theme, please feel free to share them.  
Assembly/Morning Work

This year at PJP2CA, we instituted a new tradition of a whole-school, morning assembly.  Students will report to the gym first thing in the morning, and the assembly will begin promptly at 7:30.  We will then file as a group to the classroom where students will hang up their belongings and begin the morning routine.  Students have morning work every morning.  They have from the time they come in from the assembly until 8: 05 a.m. to complete this work.  Any incomplete morning work will be finished at snack/recess time, or as homework.  Therefore, it is extremely important that all second graders get to school on time.  The doors open at 7:25 a.m. and students are considered tardy if they arrive after 7:45 a.m.  The later students get to school, the less time they have to complete their work.  
Snack

Please provide your child with a substantial and healthy snack each day.  Students will usually eat snack around 9:30a.m.  Many students have been complaining of hunger as early as 8:15a.m.  Therefore, please be sure your students are eating breakfast in the morning.  Breakfast helps prepare students for the day ahead of them, and allows us to get work done in the morning without interruption.  Students may not bring candy for snack.  
If your child brings lunch to school also, please make sure they understand what they have for snack and what they have for lunch.  I will try to help with this as well, but with 23 students in the class it is difficult to monitor how much everyone is eating.  

Birthday Snacks

Please feel free to send in a birthday snack for your child on his/her birthday.  We will sing happy birthday to your child, and we will eat their birthday snack.  Snacks should be individually wrapped, such as cupcakes or cookies.  We do have several peanut and tree nut allergies this year.  

Toys in Class

Students are not allowed to bring toys from home to school.  Toys become a distraction during the school day, and often cause arguments or injury at recess.  Toys are to stay at home.  Any school supplies that become a distraction or are being used as toys will also be confiscated.  Belongings will be returned when I feel the student is able to handle using the item.  

Thank you in advance for your cooperation!
